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Pursuant to the mandates assigned by the Permanent Council (CP/doc.3629/02 rev. 2), the General Committee considered, at its November 20, 2002, meeting, the following documents submitted by the Unit for the Promotion of Democracy (UPD):  2003 Work Plan (CP/doc.3662/02) and the Quarterly Report on activities [first quarter 2002 (CP/doc.3627/02)].  Both documents were presented by Ms. Elizabeth Spehar, Executive Coordinator of the UPD.


In accordance with the provisions of Article 34 of the Permanent Council’s Rules of Procedure, the General Committee is presenting this report, which includes recommendations that are being submitted to the Permanent Council for approval.

I. 2003 WORK PLAN OF THE UPD

· Observations and recommendations of member states

The delegations were pleased to receive the 2003 Work Plan of the UPD (CP/doc.3662/02) before the end of the year.  One of the recommendations made by the Working Group on Representative Democracy during the first half of 2002 had therefore been implemented.  Also noted was the fact that, in accordance with those recommendations, the document reflected the UPD’s efforts to report in detail on the planning of future activities.

Several delegations commented on the need to ensure adequate coordination of activities relating to the promotion and defense of democracy by the various departments of the General Secretariat.

The delegations felt that the UPD should submit an inventory of activities carried out in coordination with various agencies, programs, or institutions and, among these, the Unit for Social Development and Education, the Inter-American Program on the Promotion of Women’s Human Rights and Gender Equity and Equality, the Inter-American Forum on Political Parties, the Inter-American Committee against Terrorism (CICTE), and the Center on Conflict Resolution in Central America.
The delegations expressed their interest in meeting in the future to consider any document containing such an inventory.

With regard to the table included in document CP/doc.3662/02, entitled General Outline of the UPD Work Plan, the delegations made specific recommendations to the effect that it should reflect agreements reached in the Working Group on Representative Democracy during the first half of 2002.  Accordingly, the UPD was asked to amend the table to bring it in line with the following guidelines:
1. Reverse the order of the first two columns so as to make the mandates the indicative framework for UPD activities.
2. Include in the third column the list of activities, with specific mention of dates and venues.
3. List in the fourth column the anticipated results, with specific mention of the indicators for evaluating each activity, at least each quarter.  This information should also be included in the quarterly reports. 
4. Include a column indicating budgetary resources.  In the future, the delegations wished to see a table reflecting costs from the previous year, the current year, and the following year so as to facilitate an analysis of the priority being given to each of the topics.
5. Include a column reflecting information on the counterparts intervening in the conduct of activities. 

The delegations expressed interest in forwarding additional recommendations to the UPD before December 2 as a way of contributing to the revised table.

· Comments of the Executive Coordinator of the UPD

The Executive Coordinator of the UPD said that the Unit was anxious to ensure effective coordination of its activities with the various areas and programs.  With regard to the inventory of activities, she said that the document, which had been presented earlier to the Working Group on Democracy, would be updated to reflect the recommendations of delegations.  However, there were some difficulties in coordinating this task in cases where activities are carried out by other areas without UPD participation.  Insofar as the general outline of activities was concerned, the Executive Coordinator of the UPD felt that renewed consideration at the General Committee level would stand in the way of approval of the Work Plan before the end of 2002.  She therefore proposed that the version revised by the UPD be submitted directly to the Permanent Council.

· Recommendations adopted by the General Committee

1. Adoption of the 2003 UPD Work Plan

2. Request to the UPD that it amend the plan on the General Outline of activities to bring it in line with the recommendations of the delegations and so that it would take into account any additional recommendations submitted by the delegations before December 2.

3. Presentation of this report to the Permanent Council, along with the revised Work Plan in document … .
II. Quarterly Report on upd Activities (First Quarter 2002)


When considering the report, the delegations underscored the major effort being made by the UPD in its specific area of competence.  Some delegations made special mention of the Inter-parliamentary Forum of the Americas, held in Mexico, and the Seminar on Decentralization and Territorial Development, held in Lima.  The General Committee agreed to recommend to the Permanent Council that it take note of the Quarterly Report.
/
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�.	The General Committee met on December 11, 2002, to consider this report.  The following delegations were present at that meeting:  Canada, Costa Rica, Grenada, Peru, Suriname, and United States.





The Chair saidmade the clarification that, owing to the lack of a quorum, the observations or recommendations made on this report would be recorded but would not formally amend this document, pending the respective decisions by theand would instead be submitted to the Permanent Council for its consideration on December 186, 2002.





Comments of the delegation of Canada:  





With respect to the recommendations presented by the General Committee on November 20, 2002 (p.  2 of the Spanish version of this report) on the General Outline of the UPD’s Work Plan (contained in document CP/doc. 3662/02), it was suggested that the recommendations contained in points 2, 3, and 4 of the text be amended as follows:





In point 2, replace “third” with “second.”


In point 3, replace “fourth” with “third.”


In point 4, before “budgetary” add “such.”  Aafter “budgetary” add “and human.”  After “resources” add “as may by provided through voluntary contributions.”





	In keeping with the proposal of the delegation of Canada, the amended text would read:





 2.	Include in the second column the list of activities, with specific mention of the dates and venues.


3.	List iIn the third column list the anticipated results, with specific mention of the indicators for evaluating each activity, at least each quarter.  This information should also be included in the quarterly reports. 


4.	Include a column indicating such budgetary and human resources as may be provided through voluntary contributions.  In future, the delegations wished to see a table reflecting costs from the previous year, the current year, and the following years so as to facilitate an analysis of the priority being given to each of the topics. 














